Matthew Slater

From: James Martorano

Sent: Monday, October 24, 2022 9:30 AM

To: Adam Rodriguez

Cc: Matthew Slater

Subject: FW: Valley Fields Wadsworth Golf Construction Company
Adam,

Doug from Wadsworth Golf Construction Company called me today. He was telling me of their dissolved
relationship with Larry Nussbaum due to his lack of professionalism and inability to hire appropriate staff to complete
the golf project. In his expert opinion, when they saw the course in 2018 they believed the course would be done within
ayear. They even went so far as giving RC Recreation $150,000 to complete the project. Larry also threatened a lawsuit
against them as they severed ties due to RC Recreations lack of performance.

Wadsworth Golf Construction Company no longer wishes to with RC Recreation, but the would like to help
make sure this golf course does open and they are willing to support the town in our efforts to do so.

Sincerely,

Jaunes §. Marntorane Jr.
Yaonbetown Panks & Recneation
Superintendent

Cell: §45-803-2875

Office: 914-245-4650

Fax: 914-245-1608

From: Doug M <dougm@wadsworthgolf.com>

Sent: Monday, October 24, 2022 9:17 AM

To: James Martorano <jmartorano@yorktownny.org>
Subject: Valley Fields

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Jim

Great to chat with you and | hope we can stay in touch. As | mentioned, we have know Larry and Frank for many years
and have recently told them we will no'longer support their efforts due to a lack of professional comittment to the
project. We have wished them well and hope that the golf course eventually turns out to be a great asset to the
community. Please stay in touch and let us know if we can help down the road when the dust settles.

Sincerely,

Doug Myslinski, Director
Wadsworth Golf Charities Foundation
13941 S Van Dyke Road

Plainfield, IL 60544



